

UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20460

July 11, 2022

THE ADMINISTRATOR

Elizabeth A. Sheppard, Ph.D. Chair, Clean Air Scientific Advisory Committee Science Advisory Board U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Washington, D.C. 20460

Dear Dr. Sheppard:

I would like to thank you for your June 15, 2022, letter regarding the Science Advisory Board's Clean Air Scientific Advisory Committee Review Process for the National Ambient Air Quality Standards for Ozone.

The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency is pleased to brief the Ozone Review Panel on the 2020 Integrated Science Assessment for Ozone and Related Photochemical Oxidants and subsequent memos submitted to the ozone docket at an upcoming public meeting, as requested in your letter.

I look forward to receiving the panel's advice on the science following this briefing and further engagement on the Ozone Policy Assessment.

Sincerely yours,

Michael S. Regan